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1. Welcome and Introductions
The Chair welcomed the group to the meeting and introductions were made.  
2.
Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 12th May 2015
2.1
Accuracy

The minutes were approved as an accurate record of the meeting.
2.2
Matters Arising
2.2.1
Minute 2.1 – Student Charters

A group had looked at compliance of the ‘Commitment’ against the new guidance issued to the HE sector and further discussions would take place.  

Action Completed:  Mr Cooke provided a paper which gave an update on the review of Student Charters.  The paper included information of all the work carried out over the past year, which had been very complex.  Mr Cooke gave an overview of the four main points which included:

· Formulating the BU Commitment – a simple overarching statement which captured the culture and ethos of BU to help set student expectations and help students understand BU better when they first contact the University, but also potential staff, suppliers, the local community and worldwide.

· To comply with Competition and Markets Authority (CMA) guidance - there would be a formal ‘student agreement’ which stated all the information required by Consumer Law in order for students to make a good judgement about the decision to join the BU community. This work has already been completed and approved for the start of the 2015/16 academic cycle.
· The work and approach taken in creating a set of expectations to be held within the BU Commitment was valuable and further consideration should be given how to take this forward in partnership with students and faculties.  A single BU wide set of expectations would help students and staff understand and work within the culture of BU.
· There was still potential value in each Faculty retaining their own charter to aid the expectations of students.  Whether this remained a ‘Faculty Student Charter’ or ‘Faculty Expectations’ document was probably less important than ensuring that students and BU staff continue to work in partnership to develop the positive aspects of the BU culture.


Dr Ryland had attended various working group meetings and noted that academic staff appeared keen to retain the Charter, which had been agreed could be strengthened and customised at Faculty level.  


Further work would be carried out on the wording of the BU Commitment by the Working Group. Dr Ryland agreed to continue as a member of the Working Group.  Any members who wished to be involved in future Working Group discussions were advised to contact Mr Cooke.

Action:  ALL
2.2.2
Minute 3.2.1 – Arrivals and Induction Review

New induction proposals were now in place and the arrivals web pages for new students now included a joint BU/SUBU ‘landing’ page, which would be much simpler for new students.  These web pages would be monitored during September 2015 and an update would be provided to the Committee on 23 September 2015.

Action Completed:  Mr James advised that progress with the joint BU/SUBU single website landing page had been successful and further work and monitoring of the process would continue. 

2.2.3
Minute 3.1 – The approach we are taking to discuss student performance at the end of Semester 1 and what can be put in place to further encourage and support their learning

Academic Adviser guidance would be circulated to members on or before 12 June 2015 for approval, in order the guidance was in place before the start of the 2015/16 academic year.

Action Completed:  The new Academic Adviser Policy was approved by Chair’s Action on 10 August 2015 and the Policy was now part of the Academic Regulations, Policies and Procedures (ARPP) and had been titled 5D – Academic Adviser Policy.
2.2.4
Minute 3.2 – International Mobility of Students Update

IUPC needed to agree on the information to be measured in order that a mechanism to collect the information could be put into place.  Ms Symonds would provide an update to the Committee.

Action Completed:  Discussions had taken place over the summer regarding an effective method of capturing all international student mobility related to BU programmes.  Currently, Faculty Administrators record all international student mobility on the central student travel insurance register, including Faculty-led field trips and activities of shorter duration.  Using the student travel insurance register as a record of international student mobility will, with some enhancements, provide an appropriate mechanism for obtaining the required information.  There have been discussions between PRIME/ABI and Faculty administrators and others within the University.  Whilst some of the final details have yet to be agreed, the information to be measured would provide the required details of international mobility relating to a student’s BU programme.

2.2.5
Minute 3.2 – International Mobility of Students Update

The Global Horizons Fund framework was not yet completed.  Ms Symonds would circulate the information to members.

Action Completed:  Ms Symonds provided members with the Global Horizons Fund Policy which had been discussed at the July meeting of the International & UK Partnerships Committee.
2.2.6
Minute 3.3 – SUBU President’s Report – Introduction of Smoking Shelters

Members agreed this issue should be transferred to the Health & Safety Committee for further discussion.  Research was still ongoing.  The research outcomes would be passed on to the Health & Safety Committee in due course.

Action Completed:  The SUBU President would pass the issue with regards to smoking shelters around campus on to the Health & Safety Committee for further discussion and decision making.  The outcomes of the research carried out by Manchester Metropolitan University would also be passed to the Health & Safety Committee.

2.2.7
Fair Marking Update

Ms Mayo-Ward attended a meeting on 12 May 2015 with CEL and good discussion had taken place regarding Fair Marking.  Ms Mayo-Ward would provide members with further information on 23 September 2015.


Action Completed:  This item was listed on the agenda for discussion under Agenda Item 3.8.

2.2.8
Review of Education and Student Experience Plans (ESEPs) 2014/15

The newly formed Faculty ESEC meetings would start in the 2015/16 academic year, although one such meeting already existed in HSS.  It was agreed that a generic Terms of Reference would be good practice and Ms Mack agreed to take this forward for approval in time for the start of the new academic year.

Action Completed:  The new FESEC Terms of Reference were listed on the agenda under Agenda Item 2.4 for ratification.

2.2.9
Review of Education and Student Experience Plans (ESEPs) 2014/15

As good practice and in line with the HSS system, units with high fail rates (>=20%) would be required to present a report to the Assessment Board and this requirement should be adopted by all Faculties for summer 2015 and beyond.

Action Completed:  All Faculties had put this suggested practice in place.

2.2.10
Review of Education and Student Experience Plans (ESEPs) 2014/15

Following a discussion regarding the wording used within co-creational assignment briefs, it was noted that a common theme across Faculties was the wording used within assignment briefs was not always clear and students were sometimes unsure of what was required of them.  Members requested Prof Rosser to share her knowledge in bullet point form via email.  


Action Completed:  Prof Rosser circulated a paper to DDEPPs on 7 July 2015.

2.2.11
Review of Education and Student Experience Plans (ESEPs) 2014/15

The ESEC Clerk would circulate a copy of the Faculty of Media and Communication’s ESEP with the minutes.


Action Completed:  On 11 June 2015, the ESEC Clerk circulated the Faculty of Media and Communication’s ESEP with the unconfirmed ESEC minutes of 12 May 2015.

2.2.12
Review of Education and Student Experience Plans (ESEPs) 2014/15

Members suggested that a summary be added to each Faculty Handbook to indicate the number of plagiarism offences which had taken place over past academic years.  It was agreed that DDEPPs would take this suggestion forward within Faculties.


Action Completed:  All Faculties confirmed that this suggestion would be/had been added to handbooks.

2.2.13
Review of Education and Student Experience Plans (ESEPs) 2014/15

Dr Ryland asked whether it would be possible for the Estates Department to look into the possibility of introducing a facility to reserve smaller rooms/staff offices through the timetabling system.  Mr Jones agreed to discuss this issue further within the Estates Department.


Action Ongoing:  The current University timetabling system and processes were reviewed to see if this request could be supported.  The current class group level timetabling does not support the addition of smaller student groups to allocate in individual staff offices.  The provision of individual student timetables will be a focus of the Student Journey Unified Calendar phase and should allow the addition of ad hoc meetings in offices or other small spaces to be shown alongside timetabled teaching.  In the interim for 2015/16, a generic “room” entitled Staff Office has been set up, to enable drop-in or surgery sessions to be held in staff offices.  Students can go to the staff office of the lecturer attached to the events.

2.2.14
Review of Education and Student Experience Plans (ESEPs) 2014/15

With regards to the 2015 Arrivals campaign, Ms Mack agreed to determine the timescales of enrolments, arrivals and library inductions and share the information with members.


Action Completed:  The ESEC Clerk circulated information regarding the 2015 Arrivals campaign to ESEC members on 30 July 2015 on behalf of Ms Mack and advised of the communications which were published on the intranet.  The email also included a link to the Student Induction agreements which outlined the three stages in more detail and the Plan outline (including the timescales of enrolments, arrivals and library inductions).

2.2.15
Annual Review:  Postgraduate Taught (PGT) Framework Review

Members were impressed with the information contained within Table 3.2 within the paper and requested a breakdown by School/Faculty as it would be helpful for academic staff to encourage students to continue with this good work.


Action Completed:  An update would be provided under Agenda item 3.10.

2.2.16
Annual Review: Key Performance Indicators/Performance Indicators

The target for PI15 (Academic staff on secondment into industry) was 10%, although in a number of areas within BU the figure was much lower at 5%.  Members were surprised by the lower figure for PI15 as most academic staff use colleagues in industry on a regular basis through assignments and engagement with unit materials.  There was a query whether this information was being recorded correctly.  Prof McIntyre-Bhatty agreed to look further into this issue.


Action Completed:  An annual review of KPIs has taken place which has been approved by UET and would go to ULT and onto the Audit Risk & Governance Committee (ARG) for information in due course.  PI15 would change its name from ‘Academic staff on secondment into industry’ to ‘Academic Staff also working in industry’.  To ensure the data was complete and robust it was proposed that data was collected and reviewed via Heads of Departments within the Faculties on a bi-annual basis.  It was envisaged Heads of Departments would be closer to the staff base to confirm whether academics were also working in industry.  A bi-annual exercise would also reduce the data collection burden on Faculties and facilitate reporting at departmental level.  Finally to ensure the data was complete, it was proposed that the definition would be expanded to include part time hourly paid lecturers.
2.2.17
SUBU President’s Report

The results of the Times Higher Education Survey had shown that BU sports facilities had decreased this year and had dropped below the sector average.  Mr Jones would share this information with the Estates Department and pursue with colleagues.


Action Completed:  The information had been shared with Estates Executive.  There were no plans for any significant development of sports facilities within the Estates Development Framework, or identified by Student Support Services (SSS).  Minor works to improve changing facilities were in hand for 2015/16.

2.2.18
SUBU President’s Report

Ms Mayo-Ward, the Graduate School and John Fletcher were working together to develop an action plan for addressing the issues raised in the Postgraduate Research Experience Survey (PRES) and a list of the top issues raised by PGR students were highlighted to members.  All of the issues would be reviewed by the Graduate School.

Action Completed:  Prof John Fletcher, SUBU, the Graduate School and PGR representatives consulted and agreed the actions.  Progress against the actions was now being monitored via Committee activities.
2.3
Education and Student Experience Committee (ESEC) Terms of Reference and Membership
2.3.1
Dr Ryland suggested that Item 11 on the Terms of Reference should read Faculty Associate Dean (Student Experience).  This would be amended accordingly.

Action:  ESEC Clerk
2.3.2
The Chair advised members that he was in the process of recruiting a Deputy Chair and two Professoriate members to the Committee. The Chair noted the contribution of members of the Committee who were no longer serving members.
2.3.3
It was agreed that Items 17 and 18 in the Membership section of the Terms of Reference would be overwritten to read Director of Estates only.  Mr Jones assured the Chair that a senior member of the Estates Department or Facilities Management would always be present at each meeting if the Director of Estates could not attend.
Action:  ESEC Clerk
2.3.4
The ESEC Clerk would remove Dr Martin Broad from the Membership List.

Action:  ESEC Clerk
2.3.5
Approved:  The Education and Student Experience Terms of Reference and Membership List were approved.
2.4
Ratification of Faculty Education and Student Experience Committee (FESEC) Terms of Reference
2.4.1
Ms Mack introduced the new FESEC Terms of Reference which had been discussed at various Faculty meetings and Deans’ Forum following approval by Senate to create the new committees in June 2015. 
2.4.2
It was noted that the Graduate School had been omitted from the Membership List on the Terms of Reference.  The Terms of Reference would be amended accordingly. 
Action:  JM
2.4.3
It was agreed that the HSS Admissions Progression and Employment Committee would report to HSS FESEC.

2.4.4
Dr Main queried the wording of Item 6 of the Main Responsibilities and believed the word was tautologous.  This section would be amended accordingly. 

Action:  JM
2.4.5
Ratified:  The Committee ratified the Faculty Education and Student Experience Committee Terms of Reference.
2.5
Ratification of Chair’s Action – Academic Adviser Policy
2.5.1
The new 5D – Academic Adviser Policy was noted.

2.5.2
Ratified:  The Committee ratified the new policy 5D – Academic Adviser Policy.
3
PART 1:  FOR DISCUSSION
3.1
Debate Item:  Suggestions

The Chair asked members to submit any suggestions for future debate items to the ESEC Clerk or the 
ESEC Secretary.

Action:  ALL
3.2
Alumni Relations and Fundraising Programmes
3.2.1
The Alumni Relations and Fundraising Programmes paper was noted.

3.2.2
Mr Saddington was unable to attend the meeting, therefore the Chair asked members for any questions 
which could be passed on to Mr Saddington for response.  
3.2.3
Mr James advised that SUBU had been grateful to receive Santander grants and the Santander interns 
had also been appreciated by SUBU and they were looking forward to having more interns this year.  

3.2.4
The Chair informed members that the paper had advised of the good opportunities being provided for 
students through this route, although processes were still bedding in.  Moving forward, the Chair would like 
to see more commentary on the impact of the initiative(s) being included in the report.

Action:  MS
3.3
National Student Survey (NSS) Results / Annual Review of PREP / Education & Student Experience Plans 
(ESEPs)

NSS Results
3.3.1
The Chair opened the discussion which would focus on the steps which needed to be taken to enhance 
education and student experience.
3.3.2
Prof Rosser advised that the issue with timetabling experienced by HSS last year had been resolved and it 
was confirmed that a new timetabling member of staff was now in place.  It had been clear that due to the 
lack of the timetabling staff member within HSS last year, this had affected a number of programmes and 
also the NSS results.  
3.3.3
Dr Roushan suggested that a number of comments regarding the NSS results around staffing,  
assessment and feedback and late assessment, could be addressed through seeking assistance from the 
Centre for Excellence in Learning (CEL) working with Faculties and Departments.  Dr Roushan would work 
with CEL in targeted areas and put a plan into place. Dr Holley reminded the Committee that any staff 
members who needed assistance were welcome to contact CEL for assistance.  Dr Roushan believed the 
NSS results had helped 
to focus action and highlight developmental areas which required further work and 
would encourage best practice in areas where 
tutors could identify areas for improvement. It was noted 
that it would be important for staff recognise when they needed support to make enhancements and that all 
staff should fully engage in the further development of their pedagogy and facilitation of student learning. 
3.3.4
Within SciTech it was noted that there was evidence of good pedagogy and excellent teaching staff in 
some areas, and over the summer a considerable amount of work had been carried out to identify the 
disciplines which required improvement.  In future, teaching observations would be more focused and 
would become not just ‘peer observation’ but also ‘expert observation’ which would help to shape those 
areas which require assistance in curriculum development, curriculum
structure, delivery methods, and 
assessments.  
3.3.5
The embedded Academic Adviser role within HSS had encouraged and allowed students to flourish.  
Further work would be carried out to assist all academic staff with ensuring the Academic Adviser role 
starts to make a significant difference to 
the student experience of all students. It was important that 
academic staff were assisted to make the transition and to undertake the role of Academic Adviser 
diligently and enthusiastically.  

3.3.6
A discussion took place regarding the NSS and the headings used, as it had become clear that many 
students did not understand the headings and the questions being asked.  Prof Rosser highlighted the 
areas within HSS where a score of 100% had been achieved – these areas had often ensured that adult to 
adult conversations with student cohorts regarding the NSS had taken place and that grievances had been 
listened to. This had resulted in students feeling listened to and valued and subsequently led to an 
increased NSS score.  Members agreed that many students did not understand the work 
being undertaken 
by staff ‘behind the scenes’ and therefore action should be taken immediately to start to 
help students to 
understand and interpret the NSS themes and questions.  

3.3.7
Dr Main confirmed that SciTech would be speaking to students to explain the meaning of the words used 
within the NSS and to explain what each question means.  It was believed that by educating students from 
Year 1 and into 
Year 2 would make a significant difference to the overall results moving forward.  
3.3.8
The Chair reminded members of the importance of feeding back to students work undertaken, and issues resolved in response to the student feedback and suggestions. MUSE provided a rich source of data upon which staff could reflect, learn and then feedback to students on resultant actions, in class and on myBU.
3.3.9
Ms Mack advised that space in the library had historically been an issue which had also been noted from the NSS results. A project had recently commenced looking at the ground floor of the library to explore options to maximise student space. Library opening hours had also been commented on in the NSS results. Library opening hours had been extended with effect from the 2015/16 academic year. It had been noted that students had suggested having 24 hour opening in the library, however this was not currently possible but late night/overnight demand, via comments, would be monitored over the coming months.  There was a correlation between active ownership and engagement with library reading lists by academics and more positive MUSE/NSS scores.  Dr Main commented during the discussion that it was important for academics to work with Faculty Librarians to ensure the library book stock was reviewed regularly, for example to remove multiple copies of out of date books.  Academic staff and Faculty Librarians should liaise closely to ensure regular reviews of library resources. 
Action:  JM/Faculty Librarians
3.3.10 
A discussion took place regarding timetabling resilience.  Mr Jones commented that he would need more time to reflect on this issue.  Mr Jones congratulated HSS who had published their timetables by 28 August 2015, which was one week before the other Faculties.  Mr Jones also added that if any Faculty should have any staffing issues at this critical point in the year when timetables were being drawn up, they should contact the Estates team who could assist with providing expertise for a short period of time.  The Chair reminded members that key staff need to be available at busy times of the year.  The remaining three Faculties would need to carry out further work to identify how they would aim to publish their timetables as early as HSS.  Mr Jones agreed to follow this up with Faculty Exec Teams.  
Action:  SJ
3.3.11
Ms Ladle reminded members that Careers Advice staff, along with CEL were available to support academic staff and Academic Adviser roles as much as possible in order to improve the NSS figures.
3.3.12
The Chair gave an overview of the areas discussed:

· Members were reminded that each department should be engaging with CEL for support, especially in the area of Assessment & Feedback. 
· In terms of understanding the NSS and MUSE, explanations should be given to students about what the NSS actually means and the impact.  
· Staff need to provide clear feedback to students on MUSE data and then ensure actions are targeted and delivered.

· Academic staff can be supported by ‘expert’ colleagues and work with CEL for support and mentoring. 
· Faculties need to ensure that the Academic Adviser roles are embedded and that relationships between Academic Advisers and students are as productive as possible and are valued by staff and by students.  
· Ongoing support and training should be provided to Academic Advisers throughout the year.  

· More floor space in the library is to be opened up for students and the opening hours are to be extended.

· We need to be more aware of active management of reading lists by staff and therefore active unit management by staff, as it is indicative of staff ownership of units and therefore potential quality of delivery.

· There needs to be more resilience in timetabling staff, timetabling activity, and better measures of timetable quality (which will be delivered through a Unified Calendar).
· Ensure that students have a single IT sign-on and a consistent one-stop place for support, and therefore do not have to log into multiple systems on entry to the University.  We need to continue to learn from what other Universities are doing, operate at the cutting-edge of best practice and determine how we can exceed the expectations of students.

Annual Review of PREP 
3.3.13
The PREP reports were taken as read.

3.3.14
The Chair asked members to highlight any items of interest/importance.

3.3.15
Prof Rosser confirmed that HSS had found the PREP exercise a valuable process which had raised some 
issues regarding the feedback students were receiving.  

3.3.16
Following discussion, it was agreed that those in Faculties responsible for leading and co-ordinating PREP 
activity should undertake more work centred around last year’s MUSE data and outcomes, rather than 
generic activity.  The Faculty of Management had benefitted from CEL’s input into PREP activity which 
had brought a different dimension to the process which staff had valued.

Action:  DDEPPs
3.3.17
Members agreed that further work on enhancements and initiatives would be carried out in Faculties over 
the coming twelve months.  

3.4
SUBU President’s Report
3.4.1
Ms Mayo-Ward introduced the first section of the paper which had reconfirmed that the Student Opinion 
Survey (SOS) was a predictor of what the NSS scores would be year on year. If the University 
continued to listen and act on the feedback received from students, then the University would be able to 
improve both their student experience and the NSS scores.  
3.4.2
93.3% of BU leavers obtain employment within six months of graduating which was a remarkable figure.  
This was an area that the University excelled in due to the opportunities that the University offers its 
students and for which BU should be proud.
3.4.3
SUBU’s Top 5 priorities for the 2015/16 academic year are:


1)
A continued partnership with CEL in developing academic societies over the next year.  


2)
The first ‘Big Give’ campaign would take place this year, which would hopefully create a much 


bigger departmental shift for the SUBU ethical and environmental agenda.  Further work would 


continue with BU’s Sustainability Team and student groups and SUBU were now aiming to be in a 

position to apply for the Green Impact ‘Excellence’ Award with the NUS next year. 


3)
SUBU would continue to work with postgraduate students to improve the postgraduate student 


experience at BU.  

4)
Student housing would be a big focus of SUBU this year.  Students would be encouraged to be 


aware and as knowledgeable as possible of their rights and responsibilities when living in their 


student 
home.  


5)
The last priority would be to improve the student experience for students based at Lansdowne.  


SUBU would be increasing its presence at Lansdowne and spending more time speaking to 


students to understand the student demographic and how student experience could be improved 


upon.

3.4.4
Mr James informed the Committee that SUBU would continue to advise the University of any important 
issues that arise as SUBU wanted to work in partnership with the University in order to improve next year’s 
NSS results. 
3.4.5
Noted:  The Committee noted the paper.
3.5
BU Student Development Award (SDA)
3.5.1
The number of applications had increased this year to 440 and in order to support the volume of students, 
a new model of automation of registration and logins had been piloted.  With the introduction of the new 
online ‘Work Flow Page’ in MyCareerHub, students were now able to self-manage their progress. This 
had unfortunately resulted in a lower number of completions this year.  Steps have now been put into place 
to address this and students were now being advised of the milestones which must be completed and 
supported appropriately to do so.    
3.5.2
This year one sponsor had declined to continue with Award sponsorship this year, although Babcock had 
shown interest in extending their relationship with BU by becoming an SDA sponsor.  Babcock are involved 
in various charitable organisations and related community activities. 

3.5.3
There had been good attendance at the SDA Awards Ceremony in May, which had included students from 
all Faculties, staff members, Deans of Faculties, parents and guests of students as well as the Deputy 
Mayors of Poole and Bournemouth and our sponsors.

3.5.4
Members noted that within Appendix 1 of the paper, the number of completions had been disappointing this 
year.  Ms Ladle explained that this could possibly be due to some students delaying completion for one 
year as they wished to achieve a merit or distinction.  It was noted that the SDA does receive a lot of 
support from Faculties and all assistance was greatly appreciated.  With the introduction of Academic 
Advisers within Faculties, it would be beneficial to the SDA and students if Academic Advisers could assist 
with promoting the importance of the Award.  
3.5.5
The Chair requested members to cascade the essence of the discussion to Academic Advisers in order to 
give added value to student profiles.  Ms Ladle agreed to provide DDEPPs with a list of students who
were involved in the SDA in order that Academic Advisers could discuss the SDA with students.
Action:  LL
3.5.6
It was noted that Sonya Harvey, Student Development Award Coordinator, provides regular workshops for 
students to help students focus on the SDA and to become as active as possible.  Ms Ladle would provide 
members with information regarding the 
workshops planned for the 2015/16 academic year.
Action:  LL
3.5.7
Noted:  The Committee noted the paper.
3.6
Competition and Markets Authority (CMA) Guidance Update
3.6.1
To demonstrate compliance to the CMA Guidance, a new Student Agreement had been written which 
summarised the key terms and conditions that apply to students. Further work on appropriate 
documentation 
would continue over the next few months.  Members agreed that the Student Agreement 
was a significant enhancement and that it would be further strengthened in the future by the addition of the 
BU Commitment (refer to paragraph 2.2.1 above).

3.6.2
Noted:  The Committee noted the paper.
3.7
Audit of Mid-to-Large Surveys Distributed to BU Students
3.7.1
Dr Dyer introduced the paper which highlighted the increased number of surveys deployed to BU students 
during 2014/15.  It was proposed that the number of surveys should be reduced and the Student Voice 
Committee (SVC) should become the approval gateway moving forward.
3.7.2
SVC tasked the Research and Information Manager, Ms De Vekey, with conducting an audit of mid-to-
large scale surveys during the 2014/15 academic year.  Ms De Vekey presented the findings of the audit as 
below: 

· 19 surveys were identified as being deployed without any reference to SVC for approval or advice regarding the timing of deployment.

· Although there had historically been a lack of clarity around SVC’s remit (as to whether it includes oversight of surveys deployed by Professional Services) the SVC Terms of Reference were clear and all need to adhere to such.  
· There was evidence of a large amount of duplication of questions and areas investigated within surveys.  Level I students were potentially asked up to 450 questions and Level C students, up to 300 questions.

· Members of SVC would need to continue to provide information around alternative methods of deploying surveys.

3.7.3
SVC hoped to be able to help SUBU and the University to streamline the number of surveys deployed and 
the number of questions asked. It was agreed that both SUBU and BU would now share information  
and a central repository of survey data would be created.
Action: SVC/SUBU
3.7.4
Following discussion, members agreed that the information collated should be shared with staff members 
as required.  Further work would also be carried out to look further into reducing the number of surveys and 
to make all staff members aware of the data already being held.
3.7.5
The Committee agreed that SVC should be the approval gateway moving forward and this had already  
been included in the SVC Terms of Reference  Members were requested to cascade this decision to all 
relevant parties within the institution.  
Action:  All
3.7.6
Considered:  The Committee discussed and considered the paper.
3.8
Fair Marking Update
3.8.1
Following on from the previous debate on Fair Marking on 25 March 2015 and following further work 
carried out by a cross-institutional group led by SUBU and CEL, it was noted that the term Anonymous 
Marking would be a preferred term to use moving forward. The paper set out the principles of why 
Anonymous Marking should be adopted by the University.  It was noted that Anonymous Marking should 
not be adopted in all cases, but should be adopted wherever possible.  
3.8.2
The four principles which should be considered were:

· We should recognise that unconscious bias exists and we should seek to help minimise its impact where we can.

· Manage student perception – ‘Not only must justice be done; it must also be seen to be done’.

· Enhance trust – effective development of assessment systems should seek to enhance trust across the University, not reduce it.

· Recognise limitations – whilst Anonymous Marking may not always be appropriate, the application of the principles could still happen.

3.8.3
Ms Mayo-Ward recommended that the four principles be adopted and guidance should be developed for 
their application across the University, aiming for every student experiencing at least one anonymously 
marked summative assignment on each year of their programme. Members were reminded that 
Anonymous Marking did not mean Anonymous Feedback and students should always know who the 
marker was so they can speak to the marker.

3.8.4
The proposal was accepted. The 2015/16 academic year would be when pilots and supporting 
administrative arrangements for the transition would be put in place, and by the 2016/17 academic year 
the proposal would be fully in force, that Anonymous Marking be adopted wherever possible.  
3.8.5
Approved:  The Committee approved the recommendation that the principles of Anonymous Marking be 
adopted within the University and that Anonymous Marking be adopted wherever possible. 

POST MEETING NOTE: Academic Services were in the process of setting up a small working group to 
agree how the principles would be reflected in policies and processes, and to also agree the scope of the 
2015/16 pilots.

3.9
New Student Induction
3.9.1
Prof Thomas provided a brief overview of the new student induction arrangements implemented this 
academic year.  Overall, the University’s new processes had worked well and students were receiving 
interesting opportunities before they arrive.  Registers were now being taken, inspirational lectures 
were being delivered and the tours were going well.  

3.9.2
Mr James suggested that the time allocated by the Faculties to talks given by SUBU is considered further 
as SUBU had experienced some instances of only being allocated five minutes to speak to new students 
and were therefore unable to encompass SUBU’s role within the University. 

3.9.3
The Chair asked Prof Thomas to continue monitoring the new student induction arrangements and 
provide an update, and recommendations for future cycles, at the next meeting on 11 November 2015.

Action:  GT
3.9.4
Noted:  The Committee noted the paper.
3.10
PGT Framework Update
3.10.1
Mr Nugent provided the Committee with an update of the PGT Development Award and student experience 
activities carried out by the Graduate School over the 2014/15 academic year. 

3.10.2
Section 3.1 outlined achievements, registration numbers and completion rates for the development award 
and a lot of work had been carried out over the summer by working with PGT students in order to get them 
involved.  Section 3.2 regarding feedback had been very positive with 96% of respondents being Very 
Satisfied or Satisfied about their overall Postgraduate Development Award (PGDA) experience. 79% of 
respondents agreed that the PGDA helped them to improve their career prospects. 

3.10.3
The Graduate School was congratulated on hitting the targets and delivering the PGDA to a high standard. 
3.10.4
Noted:  The PGT Development Award and student experience activities update was noted.
3.11
Postgraduate Taught Experience Survey (PTES) and Postgraduate Research Experience Survey (PRES)
3.11.1
The paper provided an analysis of the results of the annual Postgraduate Taught Experience Survey 
(PTES) and the Postgraduate Research Experience Survey (PRES).  Further analysis of the qualitative 
data of the PTES was being carried out.  
3.11.2
Considered:  The Committee considered and noted the papers.

4
PART 2:  FOR APPROVAL AND ENDORSEMENT
4.1
There were no items for approval and endorsement.

5
PART 3:  FOR NOTE
5.1
Centre for Excellence in Learning Update 
5.1.1
Noted:  The paper was noted.
6
REPORTING COMMITTEES
6.1
Student Voice Committee Minutes of 29 April 2015 and 17 June 2015
6.1.1
Noted:  The minutes were noted.

6.2
Technology Enhanced Learning Strategy Forum (TELSF) Minutes of 30 April 2015
6.2.1
Dr Roushan advised that TELSF had carried out a lot of work on a strategic roadmap with colleagues 
across the University.  The full paper would be available for the next meeting to review. 
6.2.2
Noted:  The minutes were noted.
7.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
7.1
Members were advised that ESEPs should continue to be completed and managed within 
Departments, considering actions and enhancements at programme level, and for a Faculty overview to be 
provided and subsequent discussions to be driven within Faculties through Faculty Executive Meetings and 
the new Faculty Education & Student Experience Committees.  Following the ULT away day, Faculties had 
been asked to consider seeking the attendance of the Vice-Chancellor, and other members of the 
University Executive, at their Executive and Departmental team meetings so that the University Executive 
could hear about what had been achieved regarding enhancements to the student experience.

POST MEETING NOTE:  

Faculty consideration of ESEPs should be clearly minuted in Faculty ESEC meetings and these minutes should be made available to the next meeting of ESEC on 11 November 2015 together with copies of all Faculty ESEPs. Professional Services should progress their ESEP as normal, and these will be reviewed at the ESEC meeting on 11 November 2015.
7.2
Prof Thomas reminded members that CEL was available to assist with development sessions for 
Departments, and that CEL would also be setting-up a seminar series shortly.  Prof Thomas expected all 
Departments to engage with CEL in support of their enhancements to student learning thereby delivering 
better NSS results.
Action: HoDs
	8.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

2.00pm on Wednesday 11th November 2015 in the Board Room
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